AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

NOVEMBER 17, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Kevin Coyle, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Donna Rothman, Stuart Friedman

A motion to approve the minutes of the October 20 meeting was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Beth Tipping.  Approved by all.

Joe Lomax and Aaron Baker of The Lomax Consulting Group were present to review DVMP monitoring reports.  Brian Reynolds noted that inkberry holly does not seem to be doing well at several properties.  Aaron said that they were moving away from sweet fern completely in the dunes.  Beach plum and bayberry are suffering damage from a small animal, possibly rabbits.  A motion to decommission the projects that have reached their three years was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all.

Aaron gave a status report on the Swales project at 22nd/23rd Street.  When he inspected the property, he noticed that some trees/vegetation had already been cut down.  Irrigation line will be put under the boardwalk.  Aaron is recommending drip irrigation versus spray.  A motion to proceed with the Swales DVMP was made by Debanne Macaluso and seconded by Kevin Coyle.  Approved by all.

The revised Acceptable Plant List was distributed by TLCG.  Joe Lomax suggested moving Rugosa Rose to the invasive list and deleting the Umbrella Tree.  A motion to accept the changes was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Beth Tipping.  Approved by all.  

A motion to approve the 2016 meeting dates was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Debanne Macaluso.  Approved by all.

Joe Lomax discussed the Community Forestry Management Plan.  The Borough needs to keep this up to date on a liability standpoint.  A Tree Management Committee needs to be formed to manage the CFMP.  Brian asked the E.C. members to read through the CFMP and get back to him in the next two weeks with their comments.  In December, E.C./TLCG will have a revised document to send to Borough Council and then to Forestry.  

Per Joe Lomax, the Beach Management Plan is still a trial document.  Borough Administration suggested two zones-unrestricted and birds prohibited or three, with precautionary.  Precautionary zone has been removed but can be put back in.

Adjournment at 5:15 pm.
